

General Meeting Minutes

Lennox Head Public School Parents and Citizens Association

9th March 2021, 6pm, Club Lennox

Attendance – T, Ranyard, J. Lachmann, D. Langfield, S. Leonard, K. Kernaghan, S. Tatum, S. May, L. Scotto di Vetta, F. Jom, K. Nimmo, B. Pearce

Apologies – C. Watson, A. Top, B. Thirkell

Acknowledgement of country

Presentation of previous minutes – Tonya accepted, Jacqui 2nd

Matters arising from previous meeting

- Online ordering system – Sue continuing to look into. Waiting to hear back from another school and physically see how the system looks and works. Cashless, flexi schools and QKR.
- Deb Cork and Mrs Nolan retirement presents have been purchased
- Principal's report
- Treasurer's report
 - Look into a cashless system/ eftpos, Tonya to talk to Southern Cross credit union.
 - Sue suggested \$1000 be put over into Long service account motion moved by Tonya. Accepted by - K. Kernaghan, 2nd S. Leonard
- Canteen report

General Business

- Jacqui - greenslips do not have on them what the child has been awarded them for. Deb responded the teachers opted to take it off as it was too time consuming.
- Sporting teams, individual trials are they still only allowed to choose 2 sports. Can we add the information to the website that describes the process and selection system.
- Dance trials year 1 kids missed out because they didn't understand the process. Deb will have communication system reviewed for the younger children.
- Deb asked for money for Kinder/ Year 1 readers as there is a short fall with greater numbers. The money donated last year had to be spent on replacing interactive whiteboards.
- Fundraisers for the year, mothers day stall, fathers day stall, easter raffile, bake sale stall, check with Bronwyn about the Auction she proposed, look into discos and regulations. Proposed parents event for later in the year when restrictions ease further. Sophie will look into and talk to Bronwyn about a possible Comedy night this year with the auction.

Next Meeting 27th April 6pm, Club Lennox will be April/ May meeting